

Citizens' Advisory Council

Aaron Leifer, Chair Chris Arvin, Vice Chair

Sascha Bittner Michael Chen Queena Chen Stephen Cornell **Robert Jaques** John Lisovsky Eliza Panike Karim Salgado Yensing Sihapanya Connor Skelly Susan Vaughan Frank Zepeda

August 4, 2023 Date:

To: SFMTA Board of Directors

Amanda Eaken, Chair

Stephanie Cajina, Vice Chair Steve Heminger, Director Fiona Hinze, Director Linda So. Director

Manny Yekutiel, Director

Through: Keka Robinson-Lugman

Secretary | Citizens' Advisory Council

From: Aaron Leifer

Chair | Citizens' Advisory Council

SFMTA CAC Recommendations Subject:

In our Citizens' Advisory Council meeting on August 3, 2023, the Council adopted the following recommendation:

## **CAC MOTION 23**

The SFMTA CAC recommends that the agency's active communities plan establish a best practice of placing bicycle lanes curbside and protecting them, when concrete curbs are not available, with soft-hit posts spaced closely enough together that motor vehicles cannot drive between them. Additionally, the bicycle lanes should be provided in both directions whenever feasible and should be wide enough to accommodate passing.

It is the opinion of the SFMTA Citizens' Advisory Council that the proposed recommendation would be of significant benefit to the citizenry of San Francisco and the San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency.